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Date August 2013 
 

 EDITOR :  P. J. HAJOS 

 

From the     

Commodoreôs 

Bridge 

 

 

hoy Corinthians!   Hope all enjoyed the Ham-

burgers and Hot Dogs at the Five Guys Event.   

Many, many thanks to the Murrell family who con-

tributed and cooked the food for the event.    I hope 

you all had a chance to thank them personally. 

 

This year has been a very exciting, interesting sum-

mer so far, meeting the Gibson Island YC, the 

Loopers, and the National Potomac YC.  There is so 

much to learn from others and most boaters really 

know how to enjoy life.  Jim and Vaughn Quince 

invited the Loopers to Corinthian, and the group was 

polite and respectful to our members and property 

and we found out at the Pot Luck, there are some 

awesome chefs too.  Once again, thanks to Jim and 

Vaughn Quince, Jim Test and Chuck OôBrien who 

assisted the various visitors.  

 

There is a proposed By-Law change that will be vot-

ed on during our August 17
th
 meeting.   I hope you 

will support this change; it is another effort to attract 

young adults.  

 

If you have friends or family who regularly visit 

CYC, please invite them to join.   

 

As I mentioned, previously, to offset the new win-

dows and door expense, we are asking each member 

to volunteer to buy a window ($260 each).  Our 

Treasurer, Chuck OôBrien added this request in the 

bottom, left hand corner of the invoice.  We have 

some very expensive renovations staged and your 

contribution towards this effort will be greatly ap-

preciated.   I personally want to thank those who al-

ready contributed, as this is going to a worthy cause.  

 

As you know, I have been working on the renova-

tions of the club house, I have been through the new 

siding, doors and windows, and found lots of rotten 

wood on our clubhouse.  Geoff Baumann, a home 

builder before joining his brotherôs tree business 

handled our project and has helped guide me on the 

clubhouse renovation.   

 

In the June newsletter I touched the subject of fi-

nancing, I believe we will have the money to com-

plete this project, with help from the membership by 

contributing towards a window.   I mentioned that I 

would request approval to use 10K from the trust 

fund, if needed.  The subject was brought up again in 

the July meeting.  

 

First, on the subject of the upcoming renovations, I 

requested three contractors to quote on the Cer-

tainTeed brand, a Middle Grade siding and the 

Simpson brand of windows, they are both middle 

grade, I was being frugal with the clubs money and 

insuring that we get a good product.  I used those 

products on our home.  

 

I also had planned to upgrade the Tyvek for added 

insulation; there is a heavier, breathable product that 

will insulate our club house.  I believe it is a cost ef-

fective solution.  We cannot afford tearing out the 

walls and adding insulation, and blowing in insula-

tion doesnôt work either.  I had outside walls of my 

home removed and could see the insulation stops 

when it meets a cross joist.   

 

There was a general discussion about possible rotten 

wood under the siding, there will be, itôs an unknown 

but it needs to be fixed, and now is the time to do it.   

Choosing the middle quality product should give us 

enough money to deal with the repairs needed.   

 

There was a suggestion to work on one side at a 

time.  The right way to do the job is to remove all the 

siding and undercoatings, repair as needed, and then 

Tyvek the house.  I had planned on requesting the 

contractor to start on the pool side exterior walls, the 

most complicated side to install, moving around 

from left to right.  If money should run short ñweò 
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could finish the job on the lower roof area.  Ray 

knows how to install siding, and so do other mem-

bers.   

 

Hopefully this summary will remove doubts about 

the project, and clear the way for renovations.    

There is no set start time, we are still in the planning 

stage.  If you have any questions about the project, 

please email me and all questions will be resolved.   

 

Paula Hajos, Commodore 

Phajos1@yahoo.com ï Cell 240 432 5504 
 

 

 

CYC Membership Meeting 

 August 17th @ 10:30 a.m. 

The Crab Feast Flyer, see below, the flyer will 

be sent by E-mail and Posted at our club 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Around the 

Grounds 

 

  

 
 

ay has installed indoor/outdoor carpet and trim 

over the pool deck boards.  While this is a tem-

porary fix, Ray did a great job and it really looks 

nice.  We have received material estimates for even-

tually replacing the pool deck boards.  The estimates 

include wood, composite or PVC material with dif-

ferent surface composition and colors.  The prices 

vary widely, with the lowest at $1700 being pressure 

treated lumber (the current deck lasted 29 years), up 

to Azek Arbor, a PVC, at $8,612.  The Board will 

consider the best option for final replacement to in-

clude life expectancy, maintenance, appearance and 

overall cost. 

 

More chairs are needed for the Bean room.  Paula 

has found a source for stackable chairs that look just 

like the ones we have but are not quite the same col-

or.  The chairs have been ordered and should arrive 

in about four weeks, August 19
th
. 

 

For those using the swimming pool, if you use an 

umbrella, the stereo or the pool toys, please return 

the umbrella, cover up the stereo and neatly place the 

toys back in the chest.  Pets are not permitted inside 

the pool fence, (pool rules #11).  Again our pool 

closes at dusk, around 9 PM, which is a requirement 

of the Maryland pool operations guidelines.  The 

open and closed sign do not always get flipped at 

dusk. 

 

On July 4
th
, Eran Edwards bought and installed a 

new exterior glass double doors for the Bean room. 

There is some interior finishing in progress.  Thanks, 

Eran.  

  

Ron Walters, adjusted and cleaned the ice maker 

machine.  Thanks Ron.  

  

Geoff Baumann checked out the grills, making them 

ready for the Five Guys event, and he picked up pa-

per supplies for the kitchen and bathrooms Thanks, 

Geoff.  

  

Dock Rules #6.  No open fires are permitted on boats 

or within 25 feet of the dock area, and that includes 

candles.  

  

Gas grills:  A member has pointed out that one of the 

grills that was sitting out was covered with  grease 

and obviously had not been cleaned.  Members are 

requested to clean their grill after use. 
 

Earl Waesche, Vice Commodore 

Ewaesche@comcast.net  

H. 410 573 1794  

 

 

 

CYC Events 

 

 

 

 

R 
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he Five Guys event hosted by the Murrell family 

was fabulous.  I am unable to provide an exact 

headcount for the number of VFD/Rescue personnel 

and their family members attending this event since 

they do not have to check in with me.  I do, however, 

know that the total number of CYC members, mem-

ber guests, and transients paying for dinner totaled 

129 (+1 paying child) with several children under 6 

who are free.  If I venture to guess the grand total, I 

think we easily exceeded our 180+ count for this 

same event last year.  Word must be getting around 

about how much fun the Five Guys event at CYC 

really is.   Even the weather was perfect (sorry Dave 

Fuchs ï this was my doing). Chuck Pearson provided 

entertainment out by the pool where there was stand-

ing room only.  As Chuck played, we watched an-

other amazing CYC sunset.  Life is good.  Thanks 

again to Jerry, Janie, Chad, and Matt Murrell for 

hosting this grand event at Corinthian Yacht Club. 

 

Now I want to mention several people that worked 

very hard to make this event a success.  Many thanks 

to Geoff Bauman, Jim Quince, and Dick Houchen 

for helping with setup.  Geoff also prepared the on-

ions and mushrooms while Elizabeth Reisman and 

Shannon Weis toasted the buns.  Paris and Michaela 

Weis were the bun-runners and made sure the cooks 

had everything needed.  One of the guests, Garnet, 

assisted Chad and Matt with grilling the burgers.  

The serving line was very long at times, but the 

teamwork by the cooks and their assistants kept eve-

ryone moving merrily along. 

 

Bartenders starting off the evening included Doloresô 

niece, Marie Mandelberg and Marieôs boyfriend 

Nick, and Don Foster who really seemed to enjoy the 

ñbartending experienceò.  Ann Foster, Jean Hannah, 

Dick Houchen, and Dolores Derrington also contrib-

uted quite a bit of time ensuring that the bar was ad-

equately manned to serve our many guests.  Thank 

you all!!! 

 

And I cannot overlook saying ñthank youò to Dick 

Houchen, Jim Quince, Terry Kivett, and Geoff Bau-

mann for working the day after the event to see that 

the CYC clubhouse was clean and all items were put 

back in their proper place.   

 

Augustôs event is a Crab Feast hosted by Greg and 

Terri Edwards, Co-Host, Jim Estep.  The date of the 

CYC Crab Feast is Saturday, August 17
th
 so be sure 

to put that date on your calendar today and RSVP to 

your invite when received.  The menu is set and in-

cludes steamed Maryland blue crabs, hot dogs, corn 

on the cob, potato salad, baked beans, cole slaw, wa-

termelon and dessert.  Yum!  You donôt want to miss 

this one. 

 

Whoever said being shipwrecked can ruin your day? 

It can be a lot of fun so mark your calendar for com-

ing on September 15th to our own Gilligan's Island-

themed shipwreck beach party. This is a costume 

party so come as the Skipper, Thurston Howell III, 

Ginger or just a castaway vagabond stranded on the 

shores of an uninhabited isle!  Plan on BBQ, cold 

beverages and dancing poolside to the music of 

Chuck Pearson!  
 

Gloria Austring, Rear Commodore   

12253 Rustic Wood Court 

Manassas,  VA  20112  

Gaaustring@aol.com  

 

Cruising 

Schedule 

 

 
 

ur official CYC cruise will be the last weekend 

in September a three day trip to the Tides Inn in 

Irvington, VA, hosted by Don and Ann Foster.  

Boats will depart CYC on Friday, Sept. 27 staying 

Friday and Saturday nights, and return to CYC on 

Sunday.  There are excellent hotel accommodations 

at the Inn as well, and registrants there can even pro-

cure a 3rd night for free by using code 3NTF when 

reserving.  Please join us by sea or by land if you 

can. 

 

Jean Hannah, Fleet Captain 

JHannahOT@aol.com 

 

T 
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Membership 

 

 

 

 

e need a volunteer for Rear Commodore and 

Secretary, and possibly a deputy treasurer.  

Please support your club and volunteer. 

 

The club has received an Associate Member Appli-

cation from Bill and Sigrid Stiles.  The Stiles are 

neighbors of Kim and Dean Westcoat.   
 

Margaret Tolzman, CYC Secretary 

15377 Holly Drive, Box 512 

Scotland, MD 20867 

jtolzman@gmail.com 

311-518-3094 (cell) 

  

  

Treasurerôs 

Report 

 

 

 

ife is good; see attached balances of our funds as 

of 22 July. 

 

Operating Account      $NN 

Heritage Account        $NN 

Entertainment Account  $NN 

 

Our operating account has increased significantly in 

the last month as weôve received ~$35K of the $55K 

invoiced to members for the current quarter. In addi-

tion, there have been substantial receipts for transient 

slip revenues. 

 

Also, a round of applause to those who have spon-

sored windows. So far we have twelve donations! 

If you ever have any questions regarding your in-

voices please contact me directly at: 

krogen42@gmail.com or my cell at 301-481-6669 or 

come visit me on C-dock.   Have a wonderful and 

safe boating season. Fiscally yours, Chuck 
 

Fiscally yours,  

Chuck OôBrien, Treasurer 
 

 

Slip 

Assignments 
 

 

 

lip Assignments:  The board approved the fol-

lowing slip changes: 

Member Dresselôs request for C7.  C8 is vacant. 

Member Spain vacated slip E9. 

Member Walters has been assigned temporary slip 

E5. 

 

TRANSIENTS:  July has been very busy on the 

docks. Lodge Creek YC visited with 7 boats for 2 

nights and joined us for the Five Guys event.  On 15 

July, Jim and Vaughn Quince hosted an Americaôs 

Great Loop Cruising Association rendezvous.  We 

had 15 visiting boats for 4 days.  One boat, on D-

dock, had a family emergency and requested that we 

allow them to tie up for 3 weeks.  I granted them 

permission to use that slip for that period. A special 

thanks to Jim & Vaughn for organizing this event.   

 

 We expect more visitors.  Members are asked to use 

the shallow slips for temporary tie up of small boats 

during July.  Your assistance is appreciated.  Guests 

may not need help, but do not be shy in offering to 

take a line or greeting newcomers. The T ends of the 

docks will probably be full; walk out and say, hi.  

One of our current guests has cruised here from 

Alaska in their 44 Egg Harbor. That is over 18,000 

miles of boating.  Thanks to the membership for 

making these fellow boaters feel welcome.  All of 

the feedback has been very positive.  The cruising 

blogs have several very nice comments about our 

hospitality.  We received a Five Star rating on one 

web site. 

 

 

W 
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We have future float-ins scheduled as follows: 

National Potomac YC, 22-24 Jul,  13 boats.  Host:  

PC Marv & Andi Story   

MTOA, 28 Jul, 13 boats.  Host:  (Volunteers needed) 

Occoquan YC, 30 Aug-2 Sep, 12 boats. Host:  PC 

Derrington/Hajos 

 
SLIPS AVAILABLE:  (See updated dock diagram on bulle-

tin board.) 

 

Covered Slips   Open Slips 

A3 ï 50ft x 18 ft  D1 ï 60ft x 19ft 

A15 ï 50ft x 18ft  D4 ï 30ft x 12ft 

       

B3 ï 40ft x 16ft   E1 ï 30ft x 12ft 

B4 ï 35ft x 16 ft   E2 ï 30ft x 12ft 

B5 ï 40ft x 16ft   E3 ï 40ft x 18ft 

B6 ï 35ft x 16ft   E4 ï 40ft x 18ft 

B10 ï 35ft x 16ft  E6 ï 40ft x 20ft 

B11 ï 40ft x 16ft   E7 ï 60ft x 23ft 

B14 ï 35ft x 16ft  E8 ï 60ft x 23ft 

B15 ï 40ft x 16ft   E9 ï 60ft x 25ft 

B16 ï 35ft x 16 ft   E10 ï 60ft x 25ft 

     

C1 ï 40ft x 18ft   F1 - 30ft x 15ft 

C8 ï 40ft x 16ft  F2 - 30ft x 15ft 

     

You can contact me via e-mail: jtest@comcast.net or 

Telephone: (H) 410-326-3933 or cell: 410-610-7012 

or USPS: James Test, POB 415, Solomonôs MD 

20688.  Slip requests must be in writing (e-mail OK) 

and assignments require Board of Trustees approval 

and are based on seniority.  

 

See you on the docks, 

Jim Test, Measurer 

 

    
 

Peter Baskin 3 August 

Valarie Bonham 3 August 

Craig Hajos 6 August 

William H. Berger 9 August 

Ronald E. Brown 11 August 

Colleen M. Smith 14 August 

P/C Jim  Tapp 16 August 

Earl J. Broyles 23 August 

Frances A. Cipriotti 27 August 

P/C Darrell  Derrington, Jr. 29 August 

David G. Fuchs 1 September  

P/C Warren  Harper 4 September 

P/C Patrick W. Shier 7 September 

P/C Philip R Deming 8 September 

Linda Brener 9 September 

P/C Gregory A. Edwards 10 September 

Jean Hannah 12 September 

Gil Fitzpatrick 14 September 

John Tolzman 16 September 

JoAnne Baskin 18 September 

Gretchen Elson 18 September 

Dr. Robert M. Licata 19 September 

Ann Foster 26 September 

Jeffrey A. Smith 26 September 

Sally Dressel   30 September 
 

 
 

We ask for your continued prayers for John & Pat 

Krisko , Bud and Nancy Schatz and Elizabeth 

Marcoux. Please keep Carolyn Waesche in your 

prayers as she recovers from knee surgery.  

 

 

 

he Looper event at CYC was a great success.  

Corinthian had 15 boats show up for the event 

and Looper boats were at every dock at the club.  

One member on E-Dock posted this nice picture on 

the internet on the ActiveCaptainôs sister site 

eBoatCards.  Joe Pica on CarolynAnn was on Edock 

T 
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and when asked how the event could be better he 

responded ñdo it more oftenò.  Joe has travelled over 

30,000 miles on his boat over the last 6 years (his 

boat is in the foreground). 

 

In addition to these 15 boats, we had one boater from 

Solomonôs come down every day by car.  Another 

local boater came by motorcycle.  These Loopers 

came from all over the US and Canada with a last 

minute boat coming to the event with the Maple Leaf 

Flag, from Calgary, Alberta.  All told, the evening 

events were attended by about 40 people including a 

variety of CYC club members.  They had a ñCorin-

thian ñpot luck on Tuesday and a great BBQ Event 

on Wednesday. 

  

Without reservation, a good time was had by all!  

And we expect a few of these folks to stop by again 

for that ñCorinthian Hospitalityò, maybe at the Crab 

feast. 

  

And one of the Loopers sonôs lives in DC, who 

might be interested in NanaBa! 

 

Active Captain 

Ahoy fellow Corinthians..... As a cruiser, we became 

aware of ActiveCaptain many years ago as we trav-

elled the North Channel of Lake Huronôs marvelous 

north shore.  It was a great new concept to create an 

internet based cruising guide that was supported by 

the active boaters.  It is now an international data-

base of real time information essential to the boating 

community. 

 

If you go to ActiveCaptain.com you can sign up for 

free.  There is a tab for The Interactive Cruising 

Guidebook that allows you to set different views in-

cluding Map, Satellite, Chart and Hybrid back-

grounds and then you can select the different mark-

ers you want to see....Marinas, Anchorages, Local 

Knowledge and maybe most importantly...Hazard 

Markers.  Select one or all of them depending on 

what interests you. These markers provide various 

information about these points of interest.  Many are 

quite thorough and current as the information has 

been gathered and subsequently reviewed by actual 

boaters. 

 

The first boat on A-Dock that we saw on the dock 

this year was a lovely 53 Selene Pilot House Trawler 

with new owners.  Asked how they found the club, 

they said ñActive Captainò.  Take a look at Corinthi-

an for example and you will see that we have 

achieved a 5 star rating - the highest available.  Read 

through the reviews of the people who have been 

staying at the club over the past few years....they are 

very complimentary.  

 

So go to ActiveCaptain for what it might offer you. 

AC also has a new sister site, eBoatCards.com that 

also promises to have an interesting future. 

 

Twins is throwing off the lines again.....Gone Cruis-

ing.  We hope to see you on the Bay this summer 

Maybe back for some CYC events too! 

 
 

 
 

 

Bob and Joan Tolle are going to part with ñNanna 

Baò this year.  She is a great boat, a Mainship 34 ft. 

Trawler, in excellent shape, and been kept at CYC 

her whole life.  First owners were Lash and Helen 

Mann.  It was bought new by Lash and Helen in 

1980, and the Tolles purchased it from them in 1998. 

She is in excellent shape, has a 160 HP Perkins turbo 

diesel, with approximately 2400 hours on her.  Top 

speed is 11-12 knots, and cruising speed is 8 knots, 

at about 1.5 gallons per hour fuel consumption.  Buy 

before it goes to a broker, at $35,000.  Otherwise, the 

price will be $40,000.  Keep ñNanna Baò in the CYC 

Family! 

 
 

 
 

Additional pictures are on Face book  
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Chad & Mellissa Murrell ï Family and Cousin 

 

 

 

Tiffany & Jonathan Plante, Son, Jake 

 

 

 
Matt & Chad Murrell ï Thanks Guys 

 

 

Five Guys ï Picnic  

 

 

 

Firemen & EMTôs  

 

 

 

Comm. Paula Hajos & Jerry Murrell 
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Entertainer, Chuck Pearson 

 

 

 

Lodge Creek YC dancing  

 

 

 

Nice Summer Evening - Dancing 

 

  

Swimmer ï Pool Party 

 

 

 

Line Dancing 

 

 
 

P/C Jim Tapp in his Hawaiian shirt



 

 
 


